
LEPC Meeting Minutes 

CFR Building 

November 7, 2018 

7:30 to 8:00 am 

 

Attendance Record 

1. Bill Pronovost     SC DES 

2. Charles Kem     City of Columbus 

3. Kevin Mitchum     Sibanye-Stillwater 

4. Hal Wente     Sibanye-Stillwater 

5. Marlo Pronovost    Media 

6. Natasha Sailer     SC Public Health 

7. Brad Kimble     CHS Safety 

8. Leslie Price     SBC 

9. Jennifer Siegfried    SCSO Dispatch 

10. Terry Brumfield     CFR Station 2 

11. Jim Hicks     City of Columbus 

12. Jacob Ward     CPD Chief 

13. Cliff Brophy     Sheriff 

14. Travis Brumfield    MDT 

15. Chris Rasmussen    MDT 

 

Pledge to the Flag 

Introductions 

Minutes were not submitted 

 

DES:  Chris Rasmussen discussed the study being done by CDM Engineering 

concerning the I-90 closures. They are looking at the best options on where to 

close the interstate and park vehicles in the event of fires, winter storms, etc. 

The study began about 4 months ago and is scheduled for about a year. 

Tom Frieders was notified by Pronovost of the flood change vote taken during 

the October LEPC meeting. 



E-911: Siegfried reported that Emergency Medical Dispatch is now being used by the 

dispatch center. One dispatcher is currently in EMD training and when she 

finishes, all dispatchers will be certified in EMD. 

 

LEPC: Sheriff Brophy announced that due to a lack of participants there will be no by-

laws sub-committee meeting today. 

 

PHEP: Sailer advised that there is a strain of stomach flu going around and said that if 

you get this flu you should not return to work for 24-48 hours after your last 

vomiting/diarrhea to prevent spreading the virus. 

 Chem-Pak is available for Stillwater County out of Billings. Chem-Pak is used in 

the event of large-scale breakout of anthrax etc. If needed, the Little Metra will 

be used for vaccinations. 

 

Road 

Names:   None at this time. 

 

Communication: Pronovost updated the group on the 911 equipment service contract. It was 

decided to not have a contract at this time and the issue will be re-visited in 

May, 2019 to ascertain if we need a contract. 

 I Am Responding will now be available to 6 agencies in Stillwater County and 

will be paid for out of fire funds, this includes Molt and Rapelje Fire 

Departments. SAR has a current contract for at least 2 more years and will not 

be part of this cycle. 

 

Fire Warden: Nothing 

 

Other: Nothing. 

 

The meeting was adjourned early (0850) because of a class being conducted at CFR.   

 


